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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Kirkhill/
Twitter - @wlkirkhill

April/May 2017
Dear Parent / Carer,
We had an extremely busy term from January to March which was rounded off by a fantastic performance of ‘Beauty and the Beast’ from our Primary 6 children.  All of the audiences were thoroughly entertained and we were all extremely proud of the hard work and effort which went into making the show a great success.  This term we have lots more learning to look forward to and a very special Talent Show in June as part of our Broxburn Civic Week celebrations.  Our House Team have already started to think about the plans for this and will share these with everyone closer to the time.  I continue to be amazed by the commitment and dedication to learning that our children show on a daily basis and to the staff team for all of the hard work that goes into making learning fun and enjoyable.  
As always, please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions, concerns or wish to highlight something positive in school.



Lesley Henderson (Head Teacher)









wlkirkhill-ps@westlothian.org.uk 
Information

Staffing Update

As you will be aware Miss Dunn left us at the end of last term to take up a new post in Aberdeenshire prior to her wedding in the summer.  I am delighted that Miss Danielle Clark has joined us as the Primary 4 teacher.  I am sure you will join me in welcoming Danielle to the Kirkhill Community.

Mrs Kate Stenhouse is due baby number 2 at the end of June and will begin her maternity leave on the 8th May.  Mrs McDonnell will take over full responsibility for P2/1 from this date until the end of the school session.  Mrs McDonnell will still have some contact time with the nursery to ensure that planning for continuity in learning is ongoing.  Mrs Goodall will be joining the nursery team full time from this date and will be the key worker for Mrs McDonnell’s groups until the end of session.

Miss Liesel Harvey will welcome baby number 1 at the end of June and will begin her maternity leave on Monday 29th May.  There will be no Treehouse Club from this date until the end of the school session.  

We wish Mrs Stenhouse and Miss Harvey all the very best with the new additions to their families.

Mrs McCann took up post as Principal Teacher (Acting) on Tuesday 18th April and will have line management responsibility for Nursery and Primary 1.  She will continue to have class responsibility for Primary 1 Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.  Should you wish to speak to Mrs McCann whilst she is class committed then the office team will pass a message onto her and she will get back to you as soon as possible.  Mrs Lorna Brockbank will teach in Primary 1 on a Wednesday until the end of the school session.  
Change of Dates - Nursery
Our Nursery Moving On Ceremony events were due to take place on Tuesday 27th June 2017 AM and PM, however due to unforeseen circumstances these will now take place on Wednesday 28th June 2017 AM and PM.  Further details of specific times will be issued nearer the time to all nursery parents/carers.
We have noticed that there is a clash between the Nursery Sports Day Option 1 and the new Primary 1 Parent Information sessions planned for Wednesday 31st May.  To ensure that parents/carers of children moving into Primary 1 do not miss either event the Nursery Sports Day Option 1 will now take place on Monday 5th June and the parent information sessions will remain on Wednesday 31st May at 10am and 2pm as on the annual calendar.
Parent Consultations
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Thanks to everyone who came along to our parent consultation evenings in March.  It was great to see you.  If you were unable to make your appointment and would like to make another then please contact the school office who will ask the class teacher to give you a call to arrange a suitably convenient time to meet.
Scottish Parliamentary Elections 

As you will be aware the Scottish Local Council Elections will take place on Thursday 4th May and Kirkhill Primary School will be used as a polling station.  In order to minimise on learning disruption this has been designated as one of the Inservice Days for this school session and so the nursery and school will be closed to all pupils on this day.
Head Lice
In order to ensure that our school remains head lice free we would appreciate the support of parents in following NHS guidelines on the prevention of head lice.  Information can be found at:  http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx or from the School Health Team or your own GP practice.
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Drinks in school

It is important that children stay hydrated during the course of the school day and we encourage our children to bring in bottles of water to drink throughout the day. Please note that only still water should be brought for drinking during class times.   Children also have access to the water fountain during the school day and can refill water bottles before break and lunchtimes, if required.

Kirkhill Clothing Bank

We have a number of school uniform items in school which are in nearly new or in very good condition.  Our Kirkhill Clothing Bank will be set up in an area of the school for parents/carers to come along and help themselves too (a small donation would be great, but not a necessity).  If you would like to visit the clothing bank then pop into the office at any time and the admin staff will show you to the area.  If you would like your child to visit then please write a short note to the class teacher who will give them the opportunity to go along and see if there is anything suitable for them.  
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Primary 7 Kingswood Transition Camp

Our Primary 7 children will leave for Kingswood Outdoor Centre on Tuesday 25th April along with others from around our cluster.  Details have been sent home for all Primary 7 parents/carers.  For those children not attending camp a separate programme of events has been arranged with other cluster schools.  Details have been sent home about the activities organised.

Primary 3 – Potted Sports – Dechmont Infant School

Our Primary 3 children have been invited to take part in the Dechmont Infant School Potted Sports on Friday 5th May.  They will travel to Dechmont first thing and will return for the end of the morning session.
Nursery Photos

Nursery class photos will be taken on Monday 15th May 2017 for both AM and PM sessions.
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Celebrating Success Assemblies

Our Celebrating Success assemblies will take place in school on Tuesday 16th May 2017 with P1-3 performing at 9.30am and P4-7 performing at 11am.  At the event each class will perform a musical rendition for attendees and certificates will be awarded to children across the school for Effort and Improvement, Excellent Behaviour, Demonstrating School Values and Head Teacher’s Award.  Tea/coffee will be served at the end of the first assembly for those parents attending the 11am performance and wish to stay in school for this.  We hope to see many of our family members coming along to share our successes.

Primary 4 Low Port
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Our Primary 4 children will leave for Low Port on Wednesday 17th May and are all looking forward to this.  Look out in school bags for additional information for parents of P4 children and if you can, please join us for an informal information sharing session for parents on Tuesday 9th May 2017 at 3.30pm.
Ready Steady Nursery
Mrs Wightman will begin a 6 week programme, Ready, Steady Nursery for parents/carers of pre-nursery aged children on Tuesday 23rd May 2017.  If you know of anyone who has pre-nursery aged children (children start nursery next session) then please contact Mrs Wightman who will be able to give more details.
PSC Information
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Bags 2 School

All of our children took home a Bags 2 School before the Easter break.  A reminder that any filled bags should be in school by Friday 5th May in order that the PSC can get these prepared for uplift on Tuesday 9th May 2017.
Pie Peas and Bingo

After the success of the Pie, Peas and Bingo evening held last session the PSC have organised for the same event to take place at The Club, Broxburn on Thursday 25th May 2017 from 6pm-8.30pm.  Tickets are £5 for adults and £3 for children which includes pie, peas or beans and bingo.  Tickets will be on sale from the school office from Monday 8th May.  Any donations for the raffle would be very gratefully received and should be handed into the school office by Monday 22nd May 2017. Please come along and join in the fun and help to fundraise for the school.
Celebrating Success

World Book Day
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Thank you to Mrs Weir who organised our World Book Day celebrations on Thursday 2nd March 2017.  It was great to see so many of our children (and staff) dressing up as their favourite book characters.  We all agreed that Miss Thomson made a very realistic Miss Trunchbull!
Generation Science Workshops
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On Monday 6th March our early years’ children had a visit from Generation Science. The classes learned all about the life cycle of a bee and pollination.  It was very interactive and the children had great fun.  
P5 Sky Living Sports

On Tuesday 7th March Primary 5 went to Xcite in Livingston to take part in Sky Living Sports.  They took part in lots of activities, including, boxing, rugby, basketball, athletics and learned all about healthy eating.  Everyone had a great time and a lot of fun.

By Steven, Dillon, Emma and Molly (P5)

Euroquiz Team

Four children from Primary 6 (Anya, Murrin, Kate and Milissa) attended the West Lothian Euroquiz competition with Mrs Featherstone on Friday 10th March 2017.  All of the children did extremely well and were excellent representatives for the school
P3 – Ukulele Fling Showcase
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On Monday 13th March our Primary 3 children joined other West Lothian schools to showcase their learning.  We are incredibly proud of how well they performed at the showcase as they were the youngest children to participate in the event.  Well done, everyone in Primary 3 and thank you to Mr Robertson for helping them to learn all of the musical pieces.
P3 Visit the Science Centre

On Wednesday 15th March our Primary 3 children visited the Glasgow Science and had a great time exploring all of the activities.  Favourites included, learning all about space, going to the Imax Cinema to watch an under the sea movie and visiting the dark room with all of the space pictures in it.    


By Murran and Robert (P3)
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Families Reading Together

During week beginning 20th March 2017 our nursery and Primary 1 team ran a very successful Families Reading Together event.  Thank you to everyone who came along to read to the children and to take part in the shared reading sessions.  Our nursery children also visited Broxburn Library during the week and our Primary 1 children visited Broxburn Academy’s library.  Thank you to all of the staff at both libraries who were very welcoming to our children.
Easter Labyrinth

Many thanks to Myra MacPherson and the team from St. Nicholas’ Church for organising and running the Easter Labyrinth for our children.  This gave our children the opportunity to learn about the story of Easter as celebrated by the Christian faith.
P7 Football Festival
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Our Primary 7 children took part in the Broxburn Cluster Football Festival on Monday 20th March and had a great time taking part in the event with other Primary 7 children from across our cluster.  They all did a great job and had a brilliant time.
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Beauty and the Beast

On Tuesday 21st  March 2017 our Primary 6 children put on a fantastic performance of the Disney classic ‘Beauty and the Beast’.  Our audience members were treated to an hour of fantastic singing, dancing and acting and all agreed that the children had done themselves very proud.  We would like to thank Miss Docherty for all of the commitment and hard work that she put into making the show such a roaring success and to our support staff Mrs Alston and Mrs Paul for all of their work behind the scenes and to Mrs McNeill and Mrs Headridge for support with the admin.  We would also like to thank all of those who helped with costumes, sound and lighting as without them the show would not have been such a great success.  Our biggest congratulations go to the Primary 6 children who were just amazing and showed that if they put their mind to something they can achieve anything that they want.  

Everyone enjoyed a trip to The Vue Cinema in Livingston after the performance to see the professionals in action and we all agreed that our performance was as good, if not better than the professional actors.
PEEP Awards
Congratulations to our nursery and Primary 1 mums/carers who have been awarded certificates for their participation at a recent awards ceremony held in Howden Park Centre.  Congratulations and many thanks also go to Mrs Wightman who runs our very successful group which has been recognised at local and national level.  Well done, everyone.

Rotary Quiz
Emily, Evie, Declyn and Leah Cr represented Kirkhill at the Broxburn Rotary Quiz in March.  They all did a great job of showing their general knowledge skills along with other schools in Broxburn.  
Primary 7 and Primary 7/6 Visit Our Dynamic Earth

On Thursday 23rd March 2017, Primary 7 and 7/6 visited Our Dynamic Earth and had a great time learning all about their world.  Highlights from the day included touching the iceberg, the volcano with the moving floor, the 3D movie taking us through the earth’s ages and learning about how temperature affects the world.  


By Kyle and Emily (P7)
Comic Relief 2017
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On Friday 24th March 2017 we celebrated Comic Relief in Kirkhill with the Primary 7/6 children doing a fantastic job of presenting their assembly to the school, organising the sale of wrist bands and encouraging everyone to wear it red or dress funny for money.  Everyone had a fantastic time and we raised a grand total of £263 which has been sent off to Comic Relief to add to the grand total.
Primary 7 Easter Code

Our Primary 7 children took part in Easter Code at St. Nicholas’ Church, Strathbrock, Uphall on Wednesday 29th March 2017.  They all enjoyed the experience of visiting the church and learning more about the Easter story.
House Event

Our House Event, organised by Miss Sutherland and Mrs Weir took place on Wednesday 19th March with everyone in their house groups taking part in an Easter Treasure Hunt.  The winning team were Cardross who were also our House Winners for Term 3 and enjoyed the 10 minutes extra break time as a reward.
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Easter Eggstravaganza

Our Easter Eggstravanganza which was held in school on Wednesday 29th  March 2017 was a huge success with all of the children having a great time.  We would like to say thank you to those who came ‘dressed to impress’ and those who entered the colouring egg competition.  Also a big thank you to the PSC for organising who raised a fantastic £224 from the event.
P5 – Taiko Drumming Showcase
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On Thursday 30th March 2017 our Primary 5 children showcased their Taiko Drumming skills at an event in Howden Park Centre.  They were absolutely brilliant at their performance and the audience were thoroughly entertained throughout the evening.  Well done, Primary 5.
Church Service – Roll Back the Stone
Thank you to everyone who joined us at the end of term for our Easter Praise celebrations in the church.  We hope you all enjoyed it and many thanks to the people in the church for the cuppa in between services.  
Float Design Competition Winners

Congratulations to Tiana (P2), Joshua (P4) and Eve S (P6) whose float designs were chosen as the winners from each of the categories.  All three received an Easter egg as a prize and will be watching very closely on Gala Day to see some of their designs on the Kirkhill Float.  
If anyone would be interested in helping the PSC with the design and building of the float then please contact the school office who will pass your details to the PSC so that they can contact you.

Nursery Fire Building/Tinkering Sessions
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Thank you to the Family Centre for giving our nursery children outdoor learning experiences through fire building and tinkering sessions.  The children had a brilliant time and were really pleased to have some of their parents/carers join them for session 2.  
DIARY DATES – APRIL

18th 


Start of Term 3

21st 
9.15am

P2/1 Assembly




25th 


Primary 7 leave for Kingswood Camp


27th 
6pm

PSC Meeting

28th 


Dress Down Day





P7 return from Kingswood Camp
DIARY DATES - MAY


1st 


Monday Holiday


2nd  


All children return to school


3rd 


Dechmont Transition Visit to Kirkhill


4th 


INSET Day – nursery/school closed to all children


5th 
Primary 3 to Dechmont Potted Sports (AM only)



Bags2School to be returned


8th 
3.30pm
Dechmont P3 Parents Information Meeting

9th 
3.30pm
Low Port Parents Information Meeting


11th 


P2 visit Tesco, Bathgate, ‘Farm To Fork’


12th 
9.15am

P1 Assembly


15th 


Nursery Class Photos

16th 
9.30am 
P1-3 Celebrating Success Assembly



11am

P4-7 Celebrating Success Assembly


17th 


Dechmont P3’s visiting Kirkhill 


17th 


P4’s to Low Port


18th 


P4’s return from Low Port


19th 
9.15am

PT Assembly


22nd 


Victoria Day Holiday


23rd


Ready Steady Nursery – Session 1


25th 
6pm-8.30pm
PSC Pie, Peas and Bingo – The Club, Broxburn


26th 


Dress Down Day

30th  
AM

P1-4 Sports Day



PM 

P5-7 Sports Day





Ready Steady Nursery – Session 2


31st 


P7 to Broxburn Academy Transition


10am 

New P1 Parent/Carer Info Session



2pm

New P1 Parent/Carer Info Session

5th June 

AM and PM Nursery Sports Day (Option 1)
